
Tena Koutou ngƑ  whanau me ngƑ tamariki o Parerihirau,  

Greetings to the families and children of Bledisloe School;  
 

This week I welcome 4 new writers to our newsletter. Thank you Gem, Mila, Tahlia and Anika for joining in to 

create our newsletter for this week. Over the term, other students will also get the opportunity to write news 

for us too. This is a chance for writers to write for a purpose, to practice their skills and to give me a break 

too! Enjoy this weekõs news and thank you from me for all your support over Matariki.  
 

Hei konƑ mai 

Kind Regards, Carol Bevis  

Term 3, 31 July 2020  

 Responsible        Respectful         Resilient  

Matariki Evening  
 

On Thursday the 23rd of July, Bledisloe School held their Matariki evening. Children were allowed to invite 

their whƑnau to come and celebrate Matariki with the rest of the school. Matariki is the MƑori New Year, 

and students have been focusing on it for the past two weeks. On the night of the celebration, we toasted 

marshmallows, shared our  Matariki learning and enjoyed performances from both the senior and junior 

kapa haka groups.  

 òFriends of the 

Schooló  

Quiz Night  
 

Our Quiz Night needed to 

be postponed because of 

Covid -19. We have started 

organising this again and 

would ask if you could 

pencil in 16th October as 

the date for this event. 

More information to follow 

in the next newsletter! 

Remember, if you have 

anything you would like to 

donate for prizes or silent 

auction items please let 

the office know.   

Ki-o-Rahi Tournament 
On Thursday 30th, senior students took part in a Ki -o-Rahi tournament.  

They have been practicing for a whole week and have been doing a 

fantastic job.  

Bledisloe had 2 competing teams, Bledisloe Whero and Kahurangi. We 

played a friendly game with Porritt and Greenmeadows after we had 

eaten our hƑngi . Both teams competed within a 5 - 7 minute half each 

way and then a switch over. Ki -o-Rahi is a traditional MƑori game and is a 

cross between touch rugby and netball. The game is based on the 

PǆrƑkau (legend) of Rahitutakahina and the rescue of his wife Tiara 

Kurapika.  



Coming Up  

Childõs name, room number and 

reason for absence  

The school cellphone number is: 

027 872 2333 

Thursday 10-17 Sept  

Wednesday 16 Sept  

Tuesday 22 Sept  

Friday 25 Sept  

Monday 12 Oct  

Thursday 22 Oct  

Friday 23 Oct  

Monday 26 Oct  

Life Education  

Interschool Cross Country  

Regional Cross Country  

Last day Term 3  

First day Term 4 

Teacher Only Day - School Closed  

HB Anniversary Day - School Closed  

Labour Day - School Closed  

 

HƑngi 
On Thursday the 30th of July, Bledisloe School had a Matariki HƑngi. A hƑngi is a traditional MƑori process of 

cooking food in the ground, where a pit is dug, then food is steamed. Prep for the HƑngi started on 

Wednesday the 29th, and classes participated in peeling kumara and potatoes, making stuffing, and 

preparing pumpkins. Then, at 5:30am the next day, whƑnau were invited to come to the school to see a fire 

being lit and the meat and veg being put in the ground. In a hƑngi, the fire heats up special volcanic rocks, 

until they are white and hot, then, ash and embers are scooped up out of the pit, and the baskets of food 

are put in the pit. The baskets are then covered in wet cloth and hessian. The wet material touching the 

burning hot rocks creates steam, and the pit is covered in dirt which stops steam from escaping, steaming the 

food in the pit. Later on in the afternoon students and whƑnau had a taste of delicious hƑngi. Yum! 

Celestial Star Compass  
 

Last Thursday and Friday the Year 2 - 6õs headed out to the Waitangi Regional Park to learn about the Star 

Compass/Ɛtea a Rangi. Ɛtea a Rangi is made up of lots of pou which have been placed in a circle. The 

Year 5 and 6õs walked through the wetlands and learnt about the plants that you could see. Thank you to all 

the parents who provided transportation.  

Teacher Only Day 
 

We are giving families lots of notice that 

the school will be  closed for instruction  

on Thursday 22nd October (the day 

b e f o r e  Sh o w we e k e nd / L a b o u r 

weekend). Teachers will be taking part 

in Professional Development with the 

ôCool Schoolsõ programme. Beyond the 

Bell will be open for those that use it. 

Having this day attached to a long 

weekend might give families the 

chance to get away for a longer break 

or, spend some time exploring the 

Hawkes Bay Show.   

Sports 
 

We have lots of exciting sports starting 

up this term. Our  Year 5 and 6 Barefoot 

10s had their first game on Wednesday 

and the Year 5 and 6 Netball teams had 

their first games last Thursday. Hockey 

has also started this term for Year 3/4 

and 5/6. Miniball starts for Year 1 and 2 

next Thursday at Pettigrew Green Arena. 

Thank you to all our coaches and 

parents who support us with transport.    


